
CZ3 
u 
5 

S 

e 
5 

3 

Semipostals, pageiio6 



Merit Badge Boost 
You may have heard recent rumors 

about the demise of the Boy Scout Merit 
Badge for stamp collecting going the way 
of "button collecting" and being dropped 
as an individual merit badge. The good 
news is that the rumors proved untrue. The 
bad news is that we are corning close to 
this possible loss for our hobby. 

Under Boy Scout procedures, a merit 
badge is maintained only as long as a given 
number of Boy Scouts successfully obtain 
a badge in that area. If the number of merit 
badges awarded in a calendar year drops 
below 1,500, then that badge is put on pro-
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bation for two years, during which time a 
decision is made to either continue or drop 
the badge. 

In 1989, the number of merit badges 
awarded was 1,844. This compares to 
3,385 badges awarded in 1981. 

So, while the stamp collecting badge was 
saved this time, the number of badges be­
ing awarded is perilously close to the cutoff 
point. 

The Boy Scout tradition, of course, 
parallels that of philately. Many Boy 
Scouts who earned the merit badge in 
stamp collecting are today serious 
philatelists and members of our Society. 
In a related note, as the number of merit 
badges in stamp collecting drops, so, too, 
does interest in our hobby. 

If we can make stamp collecting more 
attractive to Boy Scouts and increase the 
number of these boys earning merit 
badges, we will bring more stamp collec­
tors into our Society. Since less than 2,000 
of the some 1,000,000 Boy Scouts earned · 
a merit badge in stamp collecting last year, 
we have our work cut out for us. 

What can the average APS club or 
member do about this problem? 

Plenty. 
If each club contacted its local Boy Scout 

council and offered assistance in working 
with young boys trying to earn their merit 
badge in stamp collecting, we would not 
only help the Boy Scouts with this situa­
tion, but bring some additional collectors 
into our hobby. The local Boy Scout coun­
cils can be contacted through their listings 
in local telephone directories. 

Each council also has a newsletter that 
goes to troop leaders , which would pro­
vide an effective means of spreading the 
word about our hobby. 

But this is not enough. We need to make 
a positive effort to encourage Boy Scouts 
to work toward obtaining this badge. One 
step might be a weekend seminar or 
"stamporee" which could be offered on 
a Saturday morning and would be intend­
ed to give scouts a basic, motivational in­
troduction to our hobby. 

This seminar or "stamporee" could in­
clude free stamps, refreshments, and 
several activities designed to encourage 
their interest. 

An informational package on how to run 
such a seminar is being prepared. People 
interested in helping in this area of collect­
ing outreach or who want further informa­
tion are advised to contact Peter Jehrio, 
APS director of education. 

And we should not forget the Girl 
Scouts, who, by the way, do not even have 
a stamp collecting merit badge but only a 
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general collector's badge. They should be 
included in this weekend seminar. A USPS 
survey indicates there are more girl col­
lectors among juniors than boy collectors. 
This provides an even greater pool of 
potential collectors. 
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